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Swaffham Town Council
Minutes of the Transport, Access & Environment Committee meeting held on Tuesday 5th November 2019 at 4.00pm in the Council Chamber, Town Hall Swaffham.

Councillors:
Mrs J Anscombe, Mrs L Beech, Mr K Sandle, Mrs J Skinner

Committee members:
Mrs K Gordon (In the Chair), Mr S Sole, Mr P Bray, Mr J Zielinski
Town Clerk:
Mr R Bishop
Minute Taker:

Mrs H Duggan
Public: 


0
1. Apologies and reasons for absence.

Mr David Jacklin – prior commitment

Cllr L Scott – work commitment

Mr N Duddleston – prior commitment
2. Declarations of interest 
None received
3. Traffic, Access or Environment issues from Non-Members Councillors 

None received
4. Minutes
The minutes of 8th October 2019 were agreed and signed by the Chairman as a true and  accurate account.
5. Highway Engineer David Jacklin:
Mr Jacklin was unable to attend the meeting however it was recommended to discuss the key issues in his absence.

5.1. Beech Close - Cllr Anscombe reported on the meeting held with Marion Link, Head Teacher of the school on Whitsands Road. 
Cllr Beech highlighted a new scheme - Park & Stride – that could be introduced at the school to help children walk more whilst alleviating the current parking issues.

It was agreed Cllr Anscombe would raise the Park & Stride initiative with the school.

1.1. Parish Partnership
There was nothing new to report.
1.1. Overgrown Hedges/Trees
A number of issues were highlighted, and it was noted these had already been reported to NCC – New Sporle Rd/Orford Rd and London St / Campingland.

1.2. A-frames in the Town Centre
It was noted the Town Centre was looking better following discussions with the shops and  reference was made to a positive story in the local paper.
1.3. Finger Post Sign outside Costa
It was noted that this had been referred to Breckland District Council and work was waiting to be scheduled.

1.4. Traffic Light Railings 

The Town Clerk advised the Highways engineer had been in correspondence with Andrew Gayton in respect of options to replace, reduce or remove the railings at the traffic lights. 

1.5. Late issues for the attention of Highway Engineer:

a) Speeding on A1065 – a letter had been received from a resident regarding speeding on A1065 - from the Brandon direction into town, with little signage in either direction.

It was noted that there was no obligation on Abel Home’s part to further support the Town’s needs, the s106 had already been agreed previously.

It was discussed and agreed as an enforcement issue for the Police to review rather than a signage/highway issue.

It was agreed the Town Clerk would write to the resident to confirm the speeding concern was an enforcement issue for the Police and not a Highway issue.

b) Survey re the junction at Shouldham Lane and Lynn Road? - it was noted that the Chairman had drawn up a draft reply for the Town Clerk to issue on this topic.
c) Trees in Town Centre on east side of Market Place – it was noted that Mr R Bartram had reported the trees were in a pitiful state and required replacement asap, several trees looked weak and did not seem to be growing. 
It was agreed the Town Clerk would raise the issue with the Highways Engineer for further investigation and comment
d) Footpath from Southlands to Wolferton Drive – it was noted that Mr D Bishop had raised the following issues relating to the footpath from Southlands to Wolferton Drive:
i. Distance between a street light in Southlands to the first light in Wolferton Drive.

ii.  Width of a footpath to accommodate pedestrians, cycles, mobility vehicles, pushchairs etc.

iii. Increase in these items using the footpath from Wolferton Drive etc and beyond.

iv. Footpath on a ‘dangerous bend’ in the highway.

v.  Speed, size and number of vehicles taking this bend.

It was agreed the Town Clerk would raise the issue with the Highways Engineer for further investigation and comment

6. Correspondence with James Dean re- recent underground cabling meeting and request for circulating to various residents/occupiers.

The Committee discussed the role of Mr J Dean as consultant to the Transport, Access & Environment Committee. It was recognised that Mr Dean was a valuable asset to the Committee however could not be allowed to act on behalf of the Committee without the express authorisation of the Committee first.

It was agreed the Chairman would meet with Mr Dean to clarify his role and remit in supporting the Transport, Access & Environment Committee.

7. Urgent Transport, Access and Environment issues (at the discretion of the Chairman, prior notice must be given).
a) Footpath application notices – the following footpath application notice were received noted as being received from our Voluntary Footpath Warden David Ormerod:
· EH038 The owners and occupiers of the land crossed by the footpath from Shepherd’s Fold, Heathlands, to Dulgate Lane, Swaffham Parish: application for definitive map registration as a public footpath, in part or in full, or alternatively as a permissive footpath in part. 

· EH033 The owners and occupiers of the land adjacent to the Ancient Icknield Way crossing the old Swaffham Heath (comprising Swaffham BR3, Beachamwell BR4, part of Beachamwell BR18, a substantial section of unregistered highway, and Cockley Cley BR1) in Swaffham, Beachamwell and Cockley Cley Parishes: Proposed for a restricted Byway; presently the majority of the route is classified as a bridleway.

· EH034 the owners and occupiers of the land crossed by, or adjacent to (i) the footpath parallel to Watton Road running from the north of the Merryweather Play Area at TF82380800 and terminating by passing eastward through the fence line at TF823808800 (currently with a long term obstruction); and (ii) the passage way/footway passing eastward from the opposite side of Watton Road at TF82310811 to end on Oaks Close at 82340813 – to be registered on the Definitive Map as footpaths.

8. Air Pollution – progress of re-arranged meeting with Breckland Council.

Recent correspondence with Cllr Ed Colman confirmed that a meeting was planned for week commencing 11th November 2019.
9. Draft Transport, Access and Environment Committee strategy – report from the first Task & Finish Group meeting on 30th October.

A report was circulated to the Committee members following the meeting on 30th October 2019.
Several topics from the report were discussed and actions agreed as follows:

It was agreed the Town Clerk would begin discussions with BDC and NCC regarding the voluntary diversions

It was agreed the Chairman would hold a meeting with Cllr Scott, Chairman of the Planning & Built Environment Committee regarding the Swaffham Map, traffic low and air pollution in relation to new developments.
It was agreed to acquire a large map of Swaffham which the Task and Finish Group could use in future discussions.

It was agreed the Chairman would help raise awareness about the Transport, Access & Environment Committee to be included in a future Swaffham Newsletter.

It was agreed the Task and Finish Group would organise a second meeting. 

10. High Street Heritage Action Zone Programme – report by Chair and Town Clerk 
It was noted this meeting had been re-arranged for Tuesday 5th November, the Chairman and Town Clerk would be attending.
Breckland Council had indicated that they wanted the bid to be in draft by 20th December. Breckland confirmed they had appointed Heritage Lincolnshire to undertake a heritage review and audit to inform the Programme Design Team. There were six officers attending the meeting from Breckland Council and a representative from Heritage Lincolnshire.

12. Next meeting
5th November 2019 at 4pm

Meeting Closed 5.30pm




Chairman……………………..
Initials: _____     


